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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602
                                       July 30, 2014
David Lisowski, LA

Balzer and Associates, Inc.

15871 City View Drive, Suite 200

Midlothian, VA 23113

RE:   POD2014-00182

         Grocery Store at 5221 Brook Road

         Tidemark POD2014-00279

         First Landscape Plan Review 

Sir:
The Planning Department has reviewed the above-referenced plans received July 17, 2014 and has the following comments that must be addressed prior to staff recommending approval to the Planning Commission:
1) Cover Sheet: Revise items 10 (a-e) and item 13 (all) in accordance with construction plan revisions.  Items 10e and 13 are repeated on sheet L2.
2) Mark the POD number in the upper right hand corner of the plans.
3) Remove former overhead power locations and poles from the plan

4) Label all existing and proposed easements.
5) Identify the proposed dominion power easement.

6) Any above-ground irrigation equipment needs to be screened by a decorative cover or lock box.  Identify the location of such equipment on the plans.
7) Show sight lines and easements corresponding to those approved and/or required on the construction plans.

8) The gas line should be moved to the drive aisle outside of the perimeter landscape strip along the south property line.  Plantings conflict with the gas line.

9) What is the 5-foot offset line parallel to the 10-foot landscape strip along Brook Road?
10) Remove the note referencing the Brook Road Enhancement Study (street tree spacing)

11) Provide an itemized chart of tree canopy credit.
12) Identify the “existing” tree along the north property line listed under “parking lot landscaping.”
13) Trident maples should be considered adjacent to overhead utilities and to supplement planting areas, but not considered for primary island locations and general streetscape.  Propose a large deciduous in those locations.

14) Specify caliper for deciduous and height for evergreen trees.  Do not list both.  

Revised plans are needed prior to Planning Commission, and must be received no later than 
September 12, 2014 for the September 24, 2014 hearing.  Landscape plans cannot be approved prior to the approval of construction plans and completion of demolition work.  Contact me at 501-7175 if you should have any questions. 


Sincerely,

Aimee B. Crady, AICP


County Planner
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